
East Troy All Sports Booster Club 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

March 6, 2017 
 
 
 

MEETING: Called to order by Vice President Mary Harding 
 
PRESENT:  Brad Raddeman, Brenda Raddeman, Dean Roberts, Mary Harding, Rosemary Martin, Jody 
Heimos, Michael Rajsich, John Stockowitz, Debbie Hodges, Ted Zess 
 
INTRODUCTIONS: No guests tonight 
 
NEW MEMBERS:  No new members this month 
 
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Dean Roberts motioned to approve the report.  Mary seconded.  All in favor.  
Motion carried. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Debbie Hodges motioned to approve the report.  John Stockowitz and Rosemary 
Martin seconded.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
DISBURSEMENTS:  John presented a Request to Purchase for new bleachers for the Bret Miller gym.  The 
request is for $2500 per year for the next 4 years, totaling $10,000.  The delivered and installed price of 
the bleacher system is $82,795 and the Music Boosters are being asked for the same $10,000 donation.  
The bleachers will be installed on both sides (total of 757 seats), have handicap access, and 357 seats on 
the north side of the gym will have backs on them.  If we agree and the Music Boosters do not, the seat 
backs will probably go away.  This is still in the planning stages.  Mary motioned to approve $2500 for 
the next 4 years totaling $10,000 for the bleachers from Goodson Furniture and Equipment.  Debbie 
seconded.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

1. Spring Concessions:   
The following people will speak on behalf of the ETASBC at the parent meetings: 

 Golf: John will speak at the 3/23 meeting at 6pm in Room 406 

 Baseball: Rosemary will speak at the 3/21 meeting at 6pm in the commons 

 Track: Mary will speak at the meeting tomorrow 

 Softball:  Mary will give Brenda Raddeman the info and Brenda will speak at the meeting 
on 3/9 

 Soccer:  Mary will speak at the meeting on 3/21 

 Tennis:  Debbie will ask Dave Lindow to speak and if he does not want to, Rosemary will 
attend the meeting on 3/27 at 6:30 in Room 603 

               
 



We will move the concessions into the outdoor stands on March 19th at 1:00pm.  The first home 
events are: 

 Softball: 3/23 

 Baseball: 3/30 

 Soccer: 4/10 

 Track: 4/18 

 Middle School Track: 5/8 
Brenda Raddeman agreed to help Kathy Freeman with inventory from all of the concession 
stands.  Brenda will keep tabs on what needs to be ordered and will work with Kathy in that 
respect. 
 

2. Winter Concessions:   

 John Stockowitz said Steve Collins told him that the Booster Club offered to buy all of 
the Titans leftover PowerAde.  No one at the meeting knew about this.  John will find 
out who made that offer.   

 John will also make sure that the Hoops Club fills out a Facilities Use Form for the 
concession stand in the future. 

  
3. The website is almost finished being updated.  Mary will get Nikki a copy of the new 

membership form to add. 
 
4. UCA Clinic:  will be held on Saturday, June 3rd.  Ted Zess and Rosemary will help get this put 

together.  They want us to serve the same lunch as last year (chicken, brats, burgers) for $10.  
John suggested using the big steamer/warmer from the kitchen. 

 
5. Senior Sports Awards Banquet: will be on Saturday, May 20th.  Mary will send the Senior list to 

Debbie to verify who is eligible to attend and invites will then go out.  Mary will also send a 
letter to all Senior parents stating that if they have not fulfilled the (working concessions) 
requirement, there is still time. 

 
6. Chamber Business After 5 Meeting will be on Wednesday, March 22nd.  Rosemary and Debbie 

will discuss attending. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 

1. John Biersack from the Lions Club asked John if the Booster Club is interested in helping out in 
concession stand again at the 4th of July celebration. John will tell him that we are. 

 
Rosemary motioned to adjourn.  Debbie seconded. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:55pm. 
 
The next meeting will be on Monday, April 3rd at 7:00pm in Room 603. 
 
Respectfully submitted, Debbie Hodges 
 
 


